Volume 46, Issue 2

Spring/Summer 2006


HOTEL RESERVATIONS (Deadline for Hotel Reservations: SEPTEMBER 6th, 2006) 

AT Holiday Inn (Urbana) – 2 Night Minimum –  $115 Single/$125 Double
Call (217) 328-7900 and specify "Beta Sigma Psi" group. 

(15 Single rooms and 15 Double rooms available)

TICKETS (Deadline for Tickets: SEPTEMBER 20th, 2006)
Full Homecoming Package




_____ x $90 = _____





OR

Fighting ILLINI vs. Indiana Football Ticket



_____ x $35 = _____

Social







_____ x $15 = _____

Dinner/Dance






_____ x $39 = _____

Handling Charge 






_____ x $1   = _____











TOTAL        = _____

Name______________________________
Address________________________________________
City_________________________State__________Zip___________
Phone___________________________Graduation Year___________
 
Send Reservation form and check payable to Beta Sigma Psi  to:
Dale Durfey,  6541 Terrace Drive,  Downers Grove,  IL  60516    (630) 960-3352
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Michael Nolte, Publications Editor

 

c/o Beta Sigma Psi Fraternity

 

706 West Ohio Street

 

Urbana, IL  61801
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Name
:______________________

2005 Dues ($15)

$______




Lifetime Member ($150)
$______


Chief Illini Print ($15)
$_______
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Presidential Ponderings…

A Hat Collection

When I was very young, I had a baseball cap collection.  I had hats from all over; baseball caps, racing caps, yellow caps, blue caps, new caps, well worn caps, and the list could go on.  I even had a display rack that allowed me to show off my caps to anyone who entered my room.  Well, all the caps have been taken down from the wall, and placed in a box in storage somewhere.  However, that doesn’t mean that I am done wearing hats.  I still have many hats in my closet that I wear.  I have an orange hat with a logo of the Chief that I wear to Illini sporting events, I have a visor from a golf resort in South Carolina that I wear whenever I get a chance to tee-off a Calloway golf ball.  I have an old hat that I wear when I work in the yard.  But, those are not the hats that I am really talking about.

All of us have many hats that we wear.  We are: employees, employers, husbands, fathers, students, cooks, yardmen, the list is endless.  I work with a large, diverse demographic, and in a recent discussion concerning having to work split shifts to handle a critical project, something was said that has stayed with me.   A co-worker was mentioning how working evenings would take away time that he spends with his children.  Another co-worker, who is under 25 years old, said “you are married and have kids, you don’t have a life anymore”.  Those of us in attendance thought that she was joking, but further discussion revealed that she was entirely serious.  I am the first one to admit that everyone is busy, everyone has a list of things to do that will never get done.  Some of us accomplish more than others, some of us accomplish less.  It comes down to time management, prioritization, and what is truly important to us personally.    Beta Sigma Psi is one of those items that makes my ‘to do’ list.  One of those things that is truly important to me.  I don’t get to do as many things with the Fraternity as I would like, 

 (Continued on Page 6)
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Homecoming 2006

It is that time again.  Homecoming 2006 is right around the corner.  After the last minute scrambling that we encountered last year, this year’s events are much more schedule friendly.  Homecoming Director Dale Durfey , and the rest of the Alumni Board of Directors have worked to assemble a program that will be enjoyable for all.  After the success of last year, we will again have a Hospitality night on Friday evening.  Saturday will contain the Alpha Alumni Business Meeting, Tailgate, Football Game, and Dinner/Dance.  Below is a full schedule of events for the weekend.  On the outside of this newsletter, you will find an order form for your tickets.  Please note that due to increasing costs of planning an event such as Homecoming, costs have risen from previous years.  Please don’t delay in responding, as this will be one of the best Homecoming celebrations in recent years.

This year we are again inviting those re-activators, who were not able to attend last year, to join us for Homecoming.  If you are able to attend, you will receive a complimentary banquet ticket and be recognized during the Homecoming Weekend.

Also of special note, Michael Welge will be awarded the Governor Norbert Tiemann award during the Homecoming Weekend celebration.  Please join us for the presentation of this special award.
The schedule for Homecoming 2006 will be as follows:

Friday, October 6th, 2006 –

7:00pm to 12:00am – Hospitality Room at Holiday Inn

Saturday, October 7th, 2006 --

8:00am to 10:00am – Business Meeting at Beta Sigma Psi House

10:00am to 11:00am – Pre-game Tailgate outside Memorial Stadium

11:00am to 2:30pm – Fighting ILLINI vs. Indiana

2:30pm to 4:00pm – Post-game Tailgate outside Memorial Stadium

6:00pm to 1:00am – Dinner/Dance at Holiday Inn (Season’s Room)

2006 Homecoming Activity Prices
(ORDERING DEADLINE FOR ALL TICKETS IS SEPTEMBER 20th, 2006

FOOTBALL TICKETS ARE ON FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED BASIS)
Full Homecoming Package

Includes (Football, Hospitality, Tailgate, and Banquet)
_____ x $90 = _____





OR

Fighting ILLINI vs. Indiana Football Ticket


_____ x $35 = _____

Social Fee (entitles entrance to Hospitality night and Tailgate**)
_____ x $15 = _____

Dinner/Dance






_____ x $39 = _____

Handling Charge (required on all orders)



_____ x $1 = _____

TOTAL        = _____

**Children of Alumni under 16 years of age that wish to attend only the Tailgate before the game will be admitted at no charge with the purchase of a football ticket from the Alumni.

Your thoughts are appreciated on Homecoming celebrations for future years.  Following this year’s banquet, our contract with the Holiday Inn will expire.  Due to the difficulties that we have experienced in previous years, the Alumni Board of Directors is debating a move to a different facility.  If you have any thoughts, you are encouraged to express them along with your order to Homecoming Director Dale Durfey.  
ACTIVE CHAPTER REPORT

Alpha Chapter and Recruitment Report

Summer 2006

The summer of 2006 has gotten off to a good start.  This summer two members will be living in house to take summer classes, Adam Gebler and T.J. Garms.  Later this summer, Zachary Steffes, Joel Dickhut, and myself, Matt Johnson will be representing our chapter at the national conference in Louisville on August 3rd-6th.Some of the house goals for the summer include: cleaning out a few of the rooms that have been used for storage in recent years, keeping up on regular house duties so that alumni work weekend can focus on more important things, and updating the past presidents board in the Chapter Room, which only includes Presidents from 1972 to 1993 and is missing a few semesters in between.  If anybody with information in that regard would like to email me at mjohns53@uiuc.edu it would be much appreciated.  


As for recruitment, we seem to be on the right track.  So far we have three freshmen signed for next year: Tommy Thomson of O’Fallon, August Sandri III of Wheaton, and Anthony Keel of Belleville.  All of them are planning to live in house next semester (which raises the latest in house number to 13).  Nearly forty other prospects have been contacted over the past two weeks and we have two more rush events planned this summer: one is a boating trip to Clinton Lake in DeWitt, and the other is a trip to Magic Waters water park in Rockford.  We’ve also had a few potential rushees make the trek to the house during their orientation visits, including scholarship finalist Carter Henricks.  

Besides the grueling task that is recruiting, we will be breaking ground on a couple of other rush projects this summer.  One of them will be to create a new 10-15 minute program on what to expect in college that we can present on recruitment trips to church youth groups and Lutheran high schools.  Last year we were fairly unprepared in this regard, which resulted in very few potential names coming from these visits.  In addition we will hopefully begin planning for a weekend service project in cooperation with Illinois Lutheran youth groups that will help give back to the community and also improve our name recognition in the Lutheran community (an area where we are also doing poorly).  Hopefully both of these projects will help improve the number of names that we receive and make it easier to consistently have larger pledge classes.

All in all this summer is looking good for Beta Sigma Psi and we are anxiously awaiting what challenges lie ahead in the fall!

Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Johnson

Recruitment Chair

Beta Sigma Psi- Alpha Chapter

University of Illinois
NEWS & NOTES FROM AROUND ΒΣΨ

Distinguished Alumnus

Do you know an Alumnus who deserves recognition for their support of the fraternity?  If so, contact Steve Eggerding for information about how to nominate that person.  Applications will be taken from now until the Fall Executive Board Meeting for the award at Homecoming 2006.  As of press time, the Board of Directors have not received any nominations for the 2006 award.  We know that there are many deserving Alumni out there, we just need you to nominate them to us.

Steve Eggerding, 2421 S. 11th Ave, Broadview, IL  60153  
(708) 343-8520

Home Improvement


After last year’s parking lot resealing project, we turned the focus of repairs to the interior of the house.  This year’s selected major project was the kitchen.  The largest repair item was the kitchen cabinets.  The Board of Directors approved the purchase of new cabinets, and on the weekend of August 12 & 13, the cabinets were installed.  The remainder of the weekend was dedicated to cleaning, yard work, and preparation for the Actives to return on the following weekend.  Many thanks go to Tim Norsen, John Garlisch, and Brent Gieseke for their work during the work weekend.  
Website

If you look at the heading of the officer’s listing on page 2 of this newsletter, you’ll notice a new website address.  Throughout the summer, the Alumni Board of Directors has decided to refine the Alpha Alumni website.  The Alumni had lost access privileges to the former website, meaning that we could no longer make changes to the site.  We are in the process of removing that site from the internet.  We have spoken to the National Fraternity and will begin maintaining a site that is hosted through the National Fraternity’s website.  This will allow us to have a more current website, display meeting minutes, electronic copies of the Alpha Alumni newsletter, a current officer list, a current calendar, and much more.  Please bear with us as we complete construction of the website.  Many thanks from the Alumni Chapter to Steve Koo, a recent alumnus who is designing the website.  Check back often, as frequent updates will be added.  The new site will be:  alpha.alumni.betasigmapsi.org

 
2006 Alpha Alumni Scholarship
During the Spring Semester, the Alpha Alumni Chapter again awarded a $1000 scholarship to an incoming University of Illinois Freshman.  The Alumni Chapter received 25 applications for the scholarship from solicitations to high schools throughout Illinois.  It was decided again this year to interview all applicants at the Fraternity House in order to provide recruitment assistance to the Active Chapter in addition to awarding the Alumni scholarship.  After several weekends of interviews, Andrew Nabor was selected by the review committee for the 2006 Beta Sigma Psi Alpha Alumni Scholarship.  Mr. Nabor will be presented with a ceremonial plaque following a future Worship Service at his home congregation of Immanuel Lutheran Church, Waterloo, IL.  

A special thanks to the review committee of John Garlisch, Rev. Peter Kirby, John Garlisch, Dan Ross, Aaron Dubas, and Michael Nolte for their effort to select a worthy recipient for the 2006 Scholarship. 

Presidential Ponderings continued:
but I still feel that I am contributing.  That is what I am encouraging you to do with this article.  As I am assembling this newsletter, we are approaching another Homecoming.  We have successfully made it through a difficult school year, and are set to embark on another in less than two weeks.  There is much to do for all of us.  


After several years of struggles, we have begun to turn the corner.  The Active Chapter has a good recruitment chairman that has been working many hours to populate the house, and is beginning to show results in terms of numbers.  We have made repairs to the house to ensure its safety for the upcoming year.  The Active Chapter is growing more financially sound, and has weathered some tough times.  The future looks bright.  We have made great strides to save Alpha Chapter from the desperate situation that was staring us in the face several years ago.  

However, there is always more to accomplish than any of us will ever be able to complete.  We must make a continued effort to ensure a future for Beta Sigma Psi.  What can you do?  I encourage each of you to attend Homecoming the first weekend of October.  A reservation form is located in this newsletter.  I encourage you to bookmark the new Alpha Alumni website and come back often to keep up with events.  I encourage you to donate (time, talents, resources, or financially) to the Alumni Chapter to ensure future success of the Chapter.  I encourage you to participate in recruitment efforts of the Chapter.  I encourage you to do anything that you can to assist the Chapter.  

One of my duties as President of the Alumni Chapter that I find difficult is writing this article several times a year.  My writing reaches the same audience each time.  How do I continue to relay events to the general Alumni, while at the same time encourage participation in Fraternity events?   I struggle each time to form a collection of thought that will inform, motivate, and inspire those of you that read.  I pray that this article reaches you and inspires you to add another hat to your wardrobe – The Beta Sigma Psi hat.  I hope to see you at Homecoming.

per Aspera, ad Astra

Michael Nolte

THE LIGHTER SIDE OF LUTHERANS

YOU KNOW YOU ARE LUTHERAN WHEN......

...you have more than five flavors of Jell-O in your pantry

...doughnuts are in the official church budget

...they have to rope off the last pews in church so the front isn't empty

...you carry silverware in your pocket to church just in case there's a potluck

...you think that an ELCA Lutheran bride and an LCMS groom make for a "mixed marriage

Missing Alumni?

Our goal is to have the most complete list of Alumni.  If you know the whereabouts of these missing Alumni, please contact the Board of Directors.

Kerry C. Anderson

Dan Arnold

Dave Aschbacher

Jerry Aul

Matthew Baddeley

Charles Bawden

Dale Beccue

James Beck

Robert Benson

Otto Berg

John Bergman

Curtis Bergmann

Matthew Biere

Fredrick Bils

Paul Bishop

Kevin Black

James Blankenburg

Steven A. Blischke

LeRoy Bluhm

A.J. Boehne

Roger Boman

Jerald Borchers

Warren H. Brandt

Josh Brown

Steve Brown

Jay Bruhl

Thomas V. Bruns

Steve Burrow

Kenton Busse
BETA SIGMA PSI – ALPHA CHAPTER

TO THE NEXT 50 YEARS

Enclosed is my donation to the NEXT 50 of $__________ 

$1000 contributors will receive dinner/dance and game tickets for 2

$500 contributors will receive choice of tickets for 2

$1000 pledges to the house renovation (4 annual payments of  $250)


dinner/dance tickets for 2

Name__________________________________________________

Address________________________________________________

City________________ State____ 

ZIP_______Phone________________

Graduation year____

Send checks to:

Greg Treichler



SPGH

1804 Rita Avenue   
     or to:
PO Box 2764

St. Charles, IL 60174


Champaign, IL 61825-2764

*Please note: Beta Sigma Psi with your check when sending checks to SPGH.

The NEXT 50 campaign has been very successful to date with over $11,000 contributed by the alumni membership. Additional contributions of $14,000 are needed to reach our campaign goal of $25,000. Your contribution to the campaign insures the immediate future of Beta Sigma Psi as we embark on a new beginning for the active chapter at the University of Illinois.

A special thank you to all who have contributed to date, your giving is certainly appreciated.

Over the next several months many projects are going to confront Alpha Chapter and the Chapter House.  The main project that will be necessary is the installation of a sprinkler system to bring the house in compliance with an ordinance passed by the Urbana City Council.  Your donations are encouraged to ensure a safe and appealing house for the Active Chapter.
Got Stories?

The Alpha Alumni News is always looking for stories and/or good and welfare.  If you have anything to share please send me a letter or an email.

Are You Moving?

Please update your mailing address with Michael Nolte.  Each returned newsletter costs about $1.  Every little bit helps.

Do You Know Someone Coming to the U of I?

If you know someone who will be attending the University of Illinois, please contact Michael Nolte.  I will make sure the information is passed along to the rush chairmen.
NOTE: Paying your dues gives you the right to vote,


hold office and to make Homecoming reservations.


Send this dues form with you check payable to:


	Greg Treichler


1804 Rita Avenue


	St. Charles, IL 60174
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Michael Nolte, Publications Editor
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706 West Ohio Street
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